
 
 

   
 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
        
        
             
                               

IHS-04-2009 

Indian Health Service May 7, 2009 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Contact: (301) 443-3593, FAX (301) 443-0507 Press Release 

President Proposes 13 Percent Increase in 

FY 2010 Budget for Indian Health Service
 

The proposed budget authority for the Indian Health Service (IHS) for fiscal year 2010 is $4.03 
billion. This is a $453.5 million, or approximately 13 percent, increase over the IHS fiscal year 2009 
budget appropriation. This proposed budget is directed at supporting and improving the provision of 
health care services, improving health outcomes, promoting healthy communities, addressing health 
disparities, and strengthening the Indian health system with additional resources for health care 
services. 

The request includes funds necessary to maintain the current level of services provided as well as 
funds to expand, within current program authority, access to care and address tribal contract support 
costs and essential health information technology activities.  

The budget request includes an increase of $167 million to cover increased costs associated with 
pay raises, population growth, inflation, and staffing and operating costs for new/expanded facilities.  

The President’s proposal also requests an increase of $117 million in contract health service 
funds, which are used to purchase health care that IHS is unable to provide through its own network. 
A portion of the total amount will be set aside for catastrophic or high-cost cases.  

The IHS budget includes an increase of $104.4 million for contract support costs to assist tribes in   
administrative functions necessary to successfully manage health programs they compact or contract 
for under the authority of the Indian Self-Determination and Education Assistance Act. These funds 
will address existing shortfalls associated with ongoing tribal contracts and compacts.  

Also included in the proposed budget is an additional $16.3 million to help expand the IHS 
Health Information Technology (HIT) system to meet additional federal reporting requirements and 
provide essential HIT services to patients, providers, and communities. Increasing clinical needs have 
led to increased spending on HIT to ensure compliance with federal mandates, increase security, 
improve infrastructure, and continue development and deployment of the electronic health record in 
over 200 sites. 

The IHS, an agency in the Department of Health and Human Service, provides a comprehensive 
health service delivery system for approximately 1.9 million American Indians and Alaska Natives.  

 NOTICE TO EDITORS:  For additional information on this subject, please contact 
 Dianne Dawson at 301-443-3593. Additional information about the IHS is available  
 on the IHS website at http://www.ihs.gov . 
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